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Sunday Worship 
10:00 AM 

Faith  
United Church of Christ 

3307 Mulberry Avenue 

Muscatine, IA 52761 
 

Phone: 563-263-5979 
 

www.faithuccmuscatine.com 

 
 

Church Office Hours 
10 a.m. — 4 p.m. 

Monday - Friday 
 

Pastor Paris White 
 

pastor@faithuccmuscatine.com 

 Cell Phone: (309) 791-2602   
 

Office Admin. Asst.: Lisa Allen 
secretary@faithuccmuscatine.com 

 

 
 

Christian Education: Lisa Shea 

christianed@faithuccmuscatine.com 

 

Cong. Care Coordinator: Pat Mundell 

pmundell@machlink.com 

——–—Our Mission Statement ——— 
 

“Faith United Church of Christ exists to provide a safe place 

for people to worship, explore their faith, gain a sense of 

community, and improve the world around them.” 
 

 

——–—Mark Your Calendars!—–—— 

Let’s bring the neighborhood and wider  

Muscatine community to Faith  

so that all might experience extravagant welcome! 
 

Pastor hopes you will join in fellowship and fun for our fall 

community block party on Oct. 27th after worship  

from 1—5 p.m. Whether you have time or talents to share  

to help Pastor make this event a success, or you just want  

to come and enjoy, we hope to see you there!  
 

We will need some volunteers:  
Greeters to help welcome and direct visitors,  

Bakers—we will need lots of pie to give away  

at the pie walk, and Helpers at game stations. 

We will also accept donations of pumpkins, Halloween  

candy, and small prizes to be given away at the game  

stations. Also, if you’d be willing to let us borrow your  

bags/cornhole for the day, or other yard games  

you might have, that would be much appreciated!  

*Talk with Pastor Paris if you’d like to contribute! 
 

Let’s come together to deepen our relationships with  

one another and with our neighbors! 
 

———Congregational Meeting —–— 
 

On Oct. 13, 2024 Church Members are invited to stay after 

worship for a congregational meeting where we will vote on 

updating the technology in the sanctuary & fellowship hall.   

Neighbors in Need 

Special Mission      

October 6, 2024  
   

Neighbors in Need (NIN)  

is a special mission offering 

of the United Church of 

Christ that supports  

ministries of justice and 

compassion in the United 

States. As you may recall, 

one-third of the offering 

supports the Council for 

American Indian Ministry 

(CAIM).  Two-thirds are 

used by Justice and  

Witness Ministries to  

provide grants to UCC 

churches as well as  

support a variety of justice 

initiatives, advocacy  

efforts, and direct service 

projects.  
 

Please make checks  

payable to Faith UCC and 

in the memo add (NIN). 

http://www.faithuccmuscatine.com
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Worship with us 

—————-October Worship Service Dates ————— 
 

Oct 6   - World Communion, Special offering NIN, and Alan Arkema’s continued testimony 

Oct 13 - Special Guest Speakers from the Indigenous Coalition of Muscatine will join us 

Oct 20 -  Our youth will lead us on this Children’s Sabbath Sunday 

Oct 27 - Reformation Sunday, followed by our Fall Bash Community Block Party! 
 

————————-Children in worship—–--——————— 
 

Infants and children are always welcome to be part of the worship service here at Faith 

UCC. Faith is a place where we know it truly does take a village and there is no such thing  

as ‘someone else’s kids.’ We belong to one another and we know how important it is for   

our children to worship, as well as for our children to teach us how to worship.   
 

Our Nursery:  Childcare services are available each Sunday. Our nursery is staffed by a 

church employee who has undergone a background check and completed training in 

childcare and first aid. Our nursery is open to infants through 5-year-olds. 
 

For those children who wish to remain in worship or are older than 5, we have a children’s 

corner in the front of the sanctuary where kids can keep their hands busy as they listen and 

participate. There are things to color, fidget toys, puzzles, books, etc.  
 

We are also now experimenting with Children’s Church! Sunday after the Children’s Moment 

in worship, all the children are invited to go downstairs for a snack, activities, and a lesson. 
 

 

—–—————Bible Study on Tuesdays———————— 
 

Pastor Paris hosts a weekly Bible Study on Tuesdays at 1 pm from September through May. 

We are making our way through the entire Bible, starting with the New Testament. All are 

welcome to join us! We are currently in the book of Mark. 
 

 

—-—-Wednesday Night Youth Christian Education——- 
 

At Faith UCC, we take seriously the notion that we are lifetime learners and that includes 

learning about and exploring our faith. We offer classes for our youth in which they learn 

and talk about the Bible, as well as learn about living in the way of Jesus., engage with  

their Creator, and learn to love their neighbors.  
 

Christian Education meets on Wednesdays at 5:15 pm. Dinner is provided for all at 5:15 pm, 

and then we have time for music, before finishing with our lesson of the day. Pick-up is at 

6:30 pm. Students in 5th grade and above break off at 6:00 pm to have a Confirmation  

class with Pastor until 7 pm. Note that if there is no school or if there are school conferences    

happening, we will not have class. 
 

Wednesday, October 16th - NO CE Classes – school conferences 
 

Wednesday, October 30th – C. E.  Halloween Party! 
 
 

———————Thursday night Adult Forum————-——-  
 

The Adult Forum Book Club meets on Thursdays, from 6:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. The current book 

is an NYT Bestseller, Braiding Sweet Grass: Indigenous Wisdom, Scientific Knowledge and the 

Teaching of Plants, by Robin Wall Kimmerer. You are welcome to join in person on Zoom.   

The Hybrid invitation Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83274674323 
 

“As a botanist, Robin Wall Kimmerer has been trained to ask questions of nature with the   

tools of science. As a member of the Citizen Potawatomi Nation, she embraces the notion 

that plants and animals are our oldest teachers. In Braiding Sweetgrass, Kimmerer brings these 

two lenses of knowledge together to take us on "a journey that is every bit as mythic as it is  

scientific, as sacred as it is historical, as clever as it is wise" (Elizabeth Gilbert). Drawing on her 

life as an indigenous scientist, and as a woman, Kimmerer shows how other living beings--

asters and goldenrod, strawberries and squash--offer us gifts and lessons, even if we've        

forgotten how to hear their voices. In reflections, she circles toward a central argument:     

that the awakening of ecological consciousness requires the acknowledgment and            

celebration of our reciprocal relationship with the rest of the living world.”- Book note 
 
 

As we at Faith, focus on abundance and the gifts given to us, this book offers insights       

and connections to our Creator and the rest of creation. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83274674323
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Fellowship, community, growing in faith 

—-——Friendship Circle: Thursday, October 3rd ———- 
 

Judy Wilson and Pat Mundell are co-hostesses, Pat will be doing the program & devotions. 

All women of the church are invited to attend this meeting at the church starting at 10 a. m.   
 

————Braver Angels: Thursday, October 3rd ————- 
 

The Adult Forum group and ONA committee welcomes the entire community to join in a 

workshop with Dr. Chris Peters from Braver Angels starting at 6:00 p.m. at the church.  

Braver Angels is leading the nation’s largest cross-partisan, volunteer-led movement to 

bridge the partisan divide for the good of our democratic republic. As we head into the 

election, we’re bringing together “We the People” to find a hopeful alternative to toxic  

politics. The American Hope campaign is equipping Americans across the political  

spectrum to work together and demand the same of politicians from both parties. Can’t 

make it in person? Join via Zoom here: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89822452836  

Meeting ID: 898 2245 2836. For more information on Braver Angels, click on this link: Here 
 

—————-Crop Walk: Sunday, October 6th————— 
 

The Muscatine CROP Walk will be on Sunday, October 6th at 2:00 p.m. at Riverside Park  

by the shelter near the toys/playground next to the river in Muscatine.  We will 

begin with music by the Muscatine Youth Choir and end with cookies from the  

Pilot Club of Muscatine.  Last year we collected right at $12,000.  Can we do  

better this year?  Members and friends of various churches in Muscatine will  

gather to walk together to help Hunger. This is approximately a 2 1/2 mile walk, but if that's 

too long, feel free to come and walk however far you'd like. You do NOT need to register to 

attend or go on the walk.  Everyone is welcome to join us. If you have any questions, please 

contact Pat Mundell. To donate to this great cause, we will have a collection at the church, 

on Sunday, October 6th. Feel free to leave your CROP check or cash at the church office,  

or in the offering collection box, marked CROP or Go to the Faith UCC of Muscatine Crop 

Walk website at: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/cropwalks/team/faith-united-church-of

-christ-muscatine Follow the directions and donate online.  Remember, 20% goes to the  

local food pantry and 5% goes to Bag of Blessings. Thank you for helping those experiencing 

hunger here and abroad and for caring for our sisters and brothers who need us. 
 

————Harmony Guild: Monday, October 7th ——–— 
 

Harmony Guild will hold their Fall business meeting in the overflow area of the church  

starting at 6:30 p.m. Nancy Wangberg and Marcy Clausen are co-hostesses . All women  

of the church are welcome and encouraged to attend for an evening of fellowship. 
 

———Dr. Jim Yong Kim: Thursday, October 10th———- 
 

Thursday, October 10, 2024, at 7:00 p.m. at the Muscatine High School Auditorium. The 

Community Foundation of Greater Muscatine is excited to share that global visionary  

and Muscatine High School graduate, Dr. Jim Yong Kim, will be back in our community  

this October with a focus on mental health. Join this free event bringing together leading  

experts in the field to explore the current state of mental health and insights into how  

individuals and communities can better support mental well-being. All are welcome to  

attend. Tickets are free, but reservations are required. Limited seating is available.  

Register at this Link: https://cfgm.booktix.com/dept/main/e/MHPanel 
 

———Wine & Cheesus: Tuesday, October 22nd———- 
 

Pub Theology is centered around individuals bringing questions or topics to the table  

to be discussed and to receive a diverse perspective from the Pastor and one another.  

We meet in the event room of Proof Social (the room to the left as you walk in Proof’s front 

doors) at 6:30 p.m. We meet here because this location allows those who come to be of 

any age, to drink or not to drink, and to even enjoy some dinner! In this event room there  

is even space for kiddos and Pastor provides coloring/activity pages and playdoh.  

You do not have to be twenty-one, there are non-alcoholic options available, and you  

can order amazing pizza from Wine Nutz, Skinny’s BBQ, and Boonies. All are welcome!  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89822452836
https://mcusercontent.com/c059ea353820350e1fff69edd/files/9f984265-a468-164f-cd0a-4f588db72674/Braver_Angels_Newletter_Link.pdf
https://events.crophungerwalk.org/cropwalks/team/faith-united-church-of-christ-muscatine
https://events.crophungerwalk.org/cropwalks/team/faith-united-church-of-christ-muscatine
https://cfgm.booktix.com/dept/main/e/MHPanel
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Fellowship, community, growing in faith 

—————–——Faith UCC Green Team——-————— 
 

Green Team – At Faith we care deeply about being good stewards of the Earth which 

God created. We understand caring for our planet is more important right now than  

ever before. On September 15th our special guest speaker Jon Koch, director for  

Muscatine Waste and Resource Recovery, spoke about a variety of environmental issues.  

Composting of food waste was a centerpiece of his talk.  Did you know that an estimated 

30-40% of all foods purchased go to waste?  By composting food waste, landfills don’t fill 

up as fast and food waste can be used in positive ways. The Green Team gave away 

composting bins to four lucky people: Erin Plemmons, Pat and Caleen Pagel, Lisa Shea, 

and Linda Hardin.  The composting bins will be used for collecting food waste in their 

homes which can be composted at home or dropped off at the city’s transfer station. 

We encourage you to bring in extra garden produce to share. At the next  

potluck, we encourage you to bring your own table service to reduce the 

amount of waste and clean-up that comes from the event. Next meeting:  

October 1 @ 4:30 p.m. Join the Zoom Meeting with this link: https://

us02web.zoom.us/j/87995593330 

——–—————Open and Affirming—–—–—--———— 
 

The Next ONA meeting will be on October 3 at 6 p.m. in conjunction with  

the Braver Angels workshop. See previous page for information. Our ONA 

Committee is always working on different ways to make our lives, church  

and world better. We work to spread the word of God’s love.  
 

On August 27, 2024, God & Country film screening hosted by Faith UCC ONA 

Committee. About thirty people met at the Musser Library to view the film, 

God & County.  Connie Ryan, director of the Interfaith Alliance of Iowa led the 

discussion following the screening. The film looks at the implications of Christian Nationalism 

and how it distorts not only the constitutional republic, but Christianity itself. Topics of  

patriotism and the intersection of religion and politics permeated the conversation.   

Is there a topic you’d like us to address? Let Pastor know or share at a committee meeting! 
 

————— House Divided—Iowa Loves! ——–———— 
 

Iowa Hawkeye vs. Iowa State Raffle - Show your team spirit! 
 

This is a slightly different kind of raffle; we will have a Battle Raffle and Duel 

Prize Winners. Are you a Herky or a Cyclone Fan?  Each team will have a  

handmade quilt and a reusable carrying bag created by Lisa Shea, and  

a ‘House United’ print by Jim Elias. The quilts will be hanging in the overflow 

area of the church for you to see. Pick your team to buy your raffle tickets. 

Tickets are one for $5 or a wingspan of 30 tickets for $100. Winner will be 

drawn at the end of the Fall Bash on Oct. 27th!  
 

Not into raffles, but want to donate to the building improvement funds?  

That works too! Just make sure to put “building improvement fund”  

in the memo line of your check! 
 

—–———-–- Building  Project News —————---— 
 

 

In the spirit of Wendell Day, who loved to pose matched-gift challenges to the  

congregation and who has blessed us with a contingency fund –  
the Vestry would like to challenge the congregation to raise $30,000  

for our building projects to be matched100% by the Wendell Day Fund!  
 

 

Our ADA compliant automatic front doors are Complete! 

NEXT—We will vote on a Technology quote from DB Acoustics after worship on Oct. 13th! 
 

The Vestry continues to strategically plan for the future of Faith’s ministries by reimagining 

our space. As a congregation of extravagant welcome it has been our top priority to 

make our space functional for those will a wide range of abilities. It is also a top priority to 

upgrade our technology so that those needing hearing assistance can hear the full  

worship service and those who join in online can feel part of our collective worship.  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87995593330
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87995593330
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Outreach and community  

Faith Singer & 

Ringer Choirs 
 

We are currently searching for  

a new director for our Faith  

Singers Choir, as well as our 

Handbell Choir. If you or  

someone you know would be 

interested in this part-time,  

flexible position, please contact 

the church office! The Faith  

Singers Choir sings during  

Sunday morning Worship one  

to two times per month. They  

rehearse on some Wednesdays 

at 7pm, September through 

May. The choir is always glad to  

welcome new members! 

Undies &  

Sweatpants  
 

Please help the outreach  

committee with collecting  

some much-needed undies  

and sweatpants for the  

preschool and elementary  

students in Muscatine during 

October and November.   

Undies for boys and girls for  

sizes 4 - 14. Sweatpants most 

needed are sizes 6-6X, and 7-8, 

but any size will be much  

appreciated.  Socks are also 

appreciated. These items are 

distributed throughout the 

school district by the school 

nurses.  These items can be 

dropped off at the church  

during these months.  Thanks  

for thinking of our younger  

students!!! 

Congregational Life  

Grant Reports 
 

The Congregational Life Grant Committee met to  

discuss and distribute funds for the Fall 2024 grant  

cycle. $4,2435.15 was available. Sixteen grants were 

submitted for a total of $11,975, so it was impossible  

to fund all grants. Nine grants were funded, with the 

majority at 30%-50% of the original request. Six grants 

were denied, due to lack of funds. The Vestry was  

presented with the recommendations from the Grant 

Committee and approved their suggestions on  

Monday, September 9, 2024.  
 

Those grants awarded included: 
 

1. Meals for our homebound members 

2. Support for Crop Walk and other community  

 group support. (2 combination requests) 

3. Honorariums for special musicians during  

 worship services 

4. Supporting Almoner Fund 

5. Christmas gifts for children in need 

6. Support of church fellowship activities 

7. Fundraising projects for the building  

 improvement fund  

8. AED (Defibrillator) 
 

 We thank the members of the congregation for 

the time to write and implement the grants. We are 

proud to belong to a congregation that strives to 

serve our community! 
 

 Grant Committee members: Jan Collinson,  

  Mary Wildermuth, Bill Creasey 

Faith UCC Cookbook   
 

 

We want to start a committee to update 

the older version of the Faith Cookbook 

that was done in 1977, blending the old 

with the new.  
 

The goal is to have this book ready by Mother's Day 

2025. Do you want to be part of the cook book com-

mittee/community this time around?  
 

We will need readers, typists, editors, artists, tasters,  

cookers, bakers, candlestick makers (just kidding) 

on the last part. 
 

I have sent off for the free information from Fund craft 

Publishing who worked with the church previously. Of 

course, now the company has expanded and every-

thing from entering recipes on line to selecting types of 

covers etc. can be done online which can stream line 

the process. 
 

A sign up sheet is on the agenda board in the  

overflow area. Contact Lisa Shea or Mary Wildermuth 

to volunteer. 

MCSA   

October  
 

For October, we will be  

collecting “Squeaky Clean”  

Hair Products. Combs, Brushes, 

Shampoo, Conditioner, Hair 

Spray, Mousse, Gel, Hair Ties  

or Scrunchies. The Donations 

may be placed in the tub in  

the overflow area, thank you  

for your generosity! 



FAITH UNITED MEMBER AND FRIENDS  
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Prayer List 
 

To all who are sick, with injuries  

& their caregivers Myung Sharar, 

Chad Morgan, Audrey Beckey, 

Lane Clausen, Nancy Hultquist, 

Allison Odell, Susan Willis,  

Joey Merchan, Patricia Fischer, 

Allen Emerick, Chris Wildasin, 

Bob Murray, Dennis Engel,  

Will Kreuger, Judy Merritt,  

Sandra Roth, Mel Todd,  

and Tom Emerick. 

Birthdays 
 

1 – Scott Harvey  

1 – Jon Merritt    

2 - Twyla Woodward 

5 – Andy Trosen  

7 – Eric Knoernschild  

9 – Allison Castle  

10 – John Jones  

11 – Kristen Brant  

13 – Nancy Wangberg  

18 – Keith Stych  

23 – Shirley Johnson  

24 – Jim Fischer  

24 – Pat Fischer  

24 – Hallie Hanssen  

25 – Dawn Youngbauer  

29 – Tia Hagy  

30 – Collin Carroll  

30 – Margie Kundel  

31 – Julie Kundel    

Anniversaries 
8 - Mark & Deb Hagy  

10 - Randal & Courtney Cooper    

28 - John & Beth Elshoff  

Birthday  

Card Shower 
 

October 1  

Jon Merritt  

15209 316th Street W.  

Illinois City IL 61259  
 

October 2  

Twyla Woodward  

2236 Fareway #105  

Muscatine IA 52761  
 

October 7  

Eric Knoernschild  

2220 Oak Valley  

Muscatine IA 52761  
 

October 10  

John Jones  

2806 Kaitlyn  

Muscatine IA 52761  
 

October 18  

Keith Stych  

1503 Houser St. #604  

Muscatine IA 52761  
 

October 23  

Shirley Johnson  

2120 Fareway Drive  

Muscatine IA 52761  
 

October 24  

Pat Fischer  

2322 Nye Avenue  

Muscatine IA 52761  
 

October 24  

James Fischer  

2322 Nye Avenue  

Muscatine IA 52761  
 

October 30  

Margie Kundel  

3213 Anastasia Place  

Muscatine IA 52761  

MCSA Homeless Shelter Sponsors for October 
 

October 6—Alan Arkema in Celebration of Pastor Paris  

October 13—Dave & Margie Kundel in Memory of Trace 

October 20—Mike & Sue Johannsen for the Love of Family 

October 27—Jan Collinson & Rich Carroll, Happy Birthday to Collin and Carson 

Condolences 
 

Celebration of Life for Gina Huss on  October 6th from 1-4 pm at 

the Rendezvous  It is with great sadness that we share that Gina 

Huss, daughter of members Dan and Alice Huss, has passed 

away. Her celebration of life will be hosted at the Rendezvous 

on Oct. 6th from 1-4 pm. Please keep the Huss family in your 

prayers during this time of grief. Your condolences can be sent 

to Dan & Alice Huss at 1730 Timberline Drive, Muscatine IA 52761. 

Thank You Notes   
 

• To my church family, THANK YOU.  Those words seem so  

• inadequate to express what I feel towards you. I am  

• overwhelmed by your outpouring of love toward me  

• and my family. - Tom Emerick 

• We greatly appreciate all the support and kindness everyone 

has shown us during Gina’s illness and when she passed away.  

You have helped us survive this horribly difficult journey.  We 

are very grateful for our church family, and each of you. No 

words can describe how surrounded by love we feel. Dan & 

Alice Huss and Family. 

• Thank you to our wonderful September worship volunteers  

• Thank you to Lauren Kundel for our special music on Sept. 8. 

• Thank you to Pat Pagel for all of his work on the church sign! 

• Thank you to Brad Soule for his professional photography skills 

for the directory during rally day and the week after. 

• Jon Koch for being our guest speaker on Sept. 15th. 

• Thank you to Rev. Brice Hughes as worship leader on Sept. 29. 

• Thank you to Judy Wilson & Faith Singer Choir for our music. 
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Vestry September Meeting: This month the Vestry met to go over regular business, as well 

as to engage the Pastor’s Annual Review.  
 

 The Deacons began to work on the 2025 budget with our treasurer and endowment 

chair. The Congregation will vote on the budget in December. 

 The Elders combed through the Membership list and a handful of were dropped due to 

inactivity and failure to respond to a their letter. This does not mean we wouldn’t gladly 

welcome old members back into our congregation, they will just be dropped from our 

numbers that go to churchwide. Elders will advertise for a new Choir Director, to lead 

the choir, bells, collaborate on special music, and act as a worship cantor.  

 Pat Pagel is helping us reposition the advent wreath his grandfather made so that it is 

more accessible. We also voted to sign the Organ Hold Harmless Clause with Levsen 

Organ Company. The elevator needed repairs and meeting room TV stopped working. 

 For Pastor’s Annual Review the Elders survey sent to Vestry, all positive responses.  

 Vestry continued brainstorming building improvements. We want to vote on technolo-

gy upgrades next and then host small groups to invite the congregation into the brain-

storming process on how to make the best of our remodeling intentions. We now have 

some quotes for the flooring, the door is now automated, and we want to pursue 

Carver’s options for the downstairs restrooms. An anonymous donation was given to 

update the entry way, so we will work to brighten up that space. 

 We’re so close to finishing up our new sign! Thank you Pat Pagel for leading the way. 

 Grant recommendations from the Congregational Life committee were approved. 
 

Next Vestry Meeting will be on October 14, 2024. 

 

It is that time of year again where we begin  

to put together a budget for Faith 2025.  
 

Setting a budget can be challenging and asking for money is never fun, especially at a 

time when money seems scarce. However, giving can be an act of faith. We know that 

our budget reflects our priorities and sends a message to others how we see our mission  

as a congregation of Christ. We prioritize having a full time Pastor who shepherds our life 

together, our individual spiritual lives, and connections to the wider community. We  

prioritize having a safe and welcoming building which allows for ministry to happen,  

visitors to feel welcome, and community activities or gatherings. We prioritize our  

committees that act as task forces for our mission. Your pledge, your gifts, to Faith ensure 

that we have the funding to keep these things going. Please consider what you are willing 

and able to give financially to aid the 2025 budget, which will be voted on in December. 

Gifts can be made in other ways as well. We are deeply enriched not only by your  

generous financial contributions, but also by the giving of your time and talents! Another 

way to give is through things like a Qualitative Charitable Distribution from your IRA/

Retirement account. This is something we often forget about, but is an easy, tax-friendly 

way to boost your impact on Faith’s ministry! These next few months, please pray on how 

you might contribute to our life here at Faith. Thank you!  
 

“When I make a pledge to my church, I’m doing four 

things. Jesus told us to love God with our heart, mind, 

soul, and strength; and to love our neighbors as  

ourselves. My pledge is an expression of love. In my 

heart, I feel my commitment to the congregation 

when I name what I intend to give. In my mind, I know 

the congregation needs to plan and budget for the 

future. In my soul, I experience the hope that comes from making a commitment to the 

future. And with my strength, I do what I can to help support my community. All of which 

connects me to the mission and ministry of the  

congregation – its work to engage me in loving neighbors.” - Andrew Warner, 
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Ways to Continue Supporting the Work of the Church: 
 

The church is more than just a building. We the people are the church, and we will continue 

to find ways to be a community that shares in the love of Christ together. To help maintain 

all that we do, your monetary offerings to the church are welcome. 
 

Our options for giving currently are:  
 

• Drop off your envelopes to the locked mailbox by the front door, in Box 3307 with a Faith 

UCC sign on the box used by the church. (Push it to the back of the box after opening 

with the front handle). If there is mail going out clipped to the front, just slip yours over 

the mail into the back of the box and we will retrieve it.  

• Send in the mail to 3307 Mulberry, Muscatine Iowa 52761. 

• Talk with your bank to set up a direct payment to the church.  

• Use our website link for the church’s PayPal, transfer charges apply. 

• Use Zelle to set up payments from your bank or credit card. 
 

Thank you for your generosity. 

————————Member Spotlights————————-- 
 

 

Paintings by Jim Elias  
 

The paintings will be on display at the Muscatine  

Art Center - from Sept. 19 – Dec. 29. You can join Jim 

during the Artist Reception on Sunday,  

September 22nd from 1:30 to 3 p.m.  Link to show pre-

view:  www.sunrisegalleries.com/faith-flora-flair  

 

 

Jim Burr’s collection  
 

Also, showing is Jim Burr’s collection of  

Muscatine history. In 2022, the estate of  

Jim Burr began donating his Muscatine  

history collection to the Muscatine Art  

Center. You can view this collection  

placed on the 2nd floor of a historic house. 
 

 

Congratulations 
Lastly, we want to congratulate Melissa Schumaker for being one 

of this year’s recipients of the Stanley Center for Peace and  

Security’s Global Education, Catherine Miller Explorer Award!  

Last year Lyndsey Welsch also won and spent part of her summer 

in Japan!  We think you’re ALL pretty fantastic Congratulations! 

https://faithuccmuscatine-my.sharepoint.com/personal/secretary_faithuccmuscatine_com/Documents/Documents/Office/1%20-%20Active%20File%20Sharing%20Pastor/www.sunrisegalleries.com/faith-flora-flair

